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MINUTES OF THE FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 
ON THE 7 JANUARY 2008 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT
Mrs W G Faulkner in the Chair, Mr J A Gardiner, Mr D K Rowlands, Mrs E A Mottram
Mrs S M Chamberlain – Clerk to the Council

Members of the public one, other Parish Councillors one – Mr R Parkin

1) APOLOGIES – None
2) DECLARATION OF INTEREST - None
3) ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES

The minutes of the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting held on 3 December 2007 were accepted.
4)APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS –for the period ended 31 December 2007 was proposed by Mr A Gardiner and seconded by Mr D K Rowlands
4)PRECEPT
 Before the discussions took place, Mr R Parkin advised that he would be attending a meeting with Chester City Council later this week when the double taxation would be discussed. It is expected that this will be increased by 25pence.  This double taxation should be spent on things such as park maintenance.  It was noted by the committee and the Chairman advised that although we expect to get some double taxation, as it is an unknown quantity at this stage, it should not be taken as read that we will receive it.

The Precept figures were agreed by all, as per the attached schedule.  It was agreed that due to the expected balance of about £16,000 in funds at the end of the current financial year 2007/08, a Precept of £20,000 would be requested.  This will be put forward to all the Parish Councillors at the next meeting of the Parish Council on 14 January 2008.

5) ANY OTHER BUSINESS

I. The Clerk advised that the Park fund stood at  £2,521.74.  Mrs E A Mottram advised that some of this should be spent and that as Chester City Council have some funds available, it was agreed that an application be put in for some funding towards fencing around the basketball area at Mickle Trafford Park.  Mrs E A Mottram agreed to get some quotes for the work and to complete the application form together with the Clerk.
II. The Clerk advised that the mileage rate for Parish Councillors was 55.8pence per mile but in the past no Councillor had claimed it.  It was generally agreed that this should remain the case if possible.

III. The Clerk advised that she had been in contact today with Gary Hulmes of Chester City Council in connection with the possibility of a gap being made between the outer and inner pathways along the A56 opposite Wilbraham Close. Mr Hulmes attended the site that day, 7 January 2008, and subsequently advised that the cost to put such a gap would be in the region of £18,000.  This would not get the “go ahead” with the Council as it is not considered a necessity.
IV. Repair work to the Village Hall was discussed and it was agreed that the Parish Council would meet the cost of the repairs carried out to the disabled toilet.  The Clerk is to obtain the original quotes and the invoice from Mr Chris Jackson, treasurer of the Village Hall.
The next meeting will be held on 7 April 2008 in the Village Hall at 8.00pm.

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

Signed........................................................................

Dated..................................................
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